## Sonja Smith

From:

Ann Marie Donlon

Sent:

13 February 2012 09:27

To:

Sonja Smith

Subject:

FW: Your Letter dated 26 January 2012

For public file.

From: Shiel, Brian [mailto:Brian.Shiel@pfizer.com]

Sent: 10 February 2012 11:29

To: Ann Marie Donlon

Subject: Your Letter dated 26 January 2012

Dear Ms. Donlon,

With reference to your letter dated 26 January 2012 requesting additional information for the review of our IPPC licence reg. No. P0395-03, I am seeking an extension of the deadline for the submission of the information requested for the following reasons:

In your letter you request information on the emission from our on-site water treatment plant. In order to provide this information we need to collect data, including the sampling and analysis of backwash samples in order to determine the emission point characteristics. However since a pollution incident occurred on the River Deel on January 18th last our water treatment plant has been shut down for decontamination and other remediation works, and only started to purify river water again last Tuesday (Feb. 7th). In addition we are still dealing with other knockon impacts to our operation which is stretching our resources.

We have been unable to gather the information you require due to this incident and will hope to begin working on your request next week. I would appreciate if the Agency could grant an extension to the deadline for submitting Consent of copyright on the information until March 23rd.

Kind regards,

Brian.

Brian Shiel, EHS Lead. Pfizer Nutritionals Ireland Limited, t/a Wyeth Nutritionals Ireland, Askeaton, Co. Limerick, Ireland. Tel. +353 61 601307 Fax. +353 61 392667 e-mail: brian.shiel@pfizer.com

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit <a href="http://www.symanteccloud.com">http://www.symanteccloud.com</a>